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February 28, 2011

TO: Members of the House of Representatives
FROM: Representative Bill Kortz @
RE: Co-sponsorship of legislation restricting cell phone use, eating and

drinking by school bus drivers

MEMORANDUM

In the near future, | plan to reintroduce legislation that will amend the Public School
Code by prohibiting school bus drivers from using cellular or wireless phones, as well as
the consumption of any food or beverages, while operating a school bus or school
vehicle that is transporting children.

Specifically, this legislation would prohibit the use of a cellular phone, or similar device,
while operating a school bus/vehicle that is transporting children, but would still allow
the use of a two-way radio for communication purposes. Additionally, a driver would be
permitted to use a cellular phone in an emergency situation.

The bill also contains a provision, recommended by the Pennsylvania School Boards
Association, which provides an exemption for school bus drivers that have medical
conditions which may require them to consume food or beverages. However, this
exemption still requires a driver to park in a safe area off of a roadway to consume food
or beverages.

Under this proposal, a violation of this law would be a primary offense and carry a fine
of $50 to $100, or a fine of $300 if a violation results in a traffic accident.

If you would like to co-sponsor this important legislation, please contact Stephanie
Jackson at (717) 787-8175 or by e-mail at sjackson@pahouse.net.
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